
 

 

 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  License Plate Issuing Officials  
 
FROM: Troy Thigpen 

Revenue Manager, Motor Vehicle Division 
 
SUBJECT: Discontinued License Plate  
 
DATE:  April 24, 2024 
 
 
Effective May 1, 2024, Birmingham Southern College is ceasing production of their plate.  
 
Renewals and initial registrations of the Birmingham Southern College plate may be made up to April 30, 
2024. Although any registrant renewal or plate purchase made by the deadline may keep the plate until the 
next renewal period, the registrant will have to choose a different plate category at the next renewal. 
 
On May 1, 2024, discontinue the issuance of the Birmingham Southern College license plate and retain any 
remaining stock for audit purposes.   
 
 
Please contact the Motor Vehicle Division at 334-242-9000 if you have any questions. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


